 

RECORDS OF A VIRGINIA SOCIETY OF WAR OF 1812 VETERANS  THAT FORMED IN MARCH 1854 HAS BEEN RETRIEVED FROM THE FILES AT THE LIBRARY OF VIRGINIA

 

A review of the records indicates that 158 members joined during the period 1854 to 1865. Members from the area could join if they were mustered regularly and were honorably discharged.
 

The list of the initial veteran members shows Name, Rank, Regiment & commander, Company and commander, Period of service, Where encamped, and Age in 1854. The members were from the cities of Norfolk, Portsmouth, Richmond and Norfolk and from the counties of Nansemond, Southampton, Elizabeth City, Princess Anne, and Gloucester. 
 

There was a National Convention of the Society which was held in Philadelphia on Jan 9, 1854. The Virginia Society was identified as the Second District of the National Society. The first Virginia organizational meeting was held in Norfolk on 17 Mar 1854 with veteran members attending from as far away as Richmond. They then met annually on Yorktown Day, October 19th from 1854 to 1865. An additional meeting was held on 21 Dec 1861 to choose members to attend the National Convention in DC on 8 Jan 1862. The first two meetings of the Virginia society were held at the hall of the Norfolk Light Artillery Blues in Norfolk. After that they met at the Mayor of Norfolk's office, and later at the Norfolk City Hall. 
The main agenda at first was to develop and send a resolution to the US Congress requesting 160 acres of bounty land for veterans of the War. Apparently the Mexican War veterans were getting bounty land and the 1812 veterans were not. A very interesting write-up on the reasons why they should not be forgotten is described in the minutes of one of the meetings. The minutes of each meeting of the society listed the members that had died since the previous meeting.  At one meeting they resolved that departed members should be buried with military honors.

Dues collected of 25 cents commenced in 1857 and was received from 88 members. Some members gave more. At some meetings new members were accepted.  At the last meeting in 1865, the Treasury had $44 remaining.
 

The members were authorized to receive a membership certificate and the records indicate 62 badges were issued to members attending the DC Convention.  What the badge looked like was not shown but attached is a copy of a membership certificate of one of the members. 
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